Downloaded on Jan 17, 2020

## BATTLEFORD MEETS

BATTLEFORD.—An enthusiastic meeting of the Battleford Curling Club was held on Monday evening at the rink when reports were submitted for the past year and plans made for the approaching season. The treasurer's report showed a fabalance. Officers vorable elected as follows: President, Dr. J. Nunn: vice-president, Thorne; secretary-treasurer, E. Stark. W. Ferris and E. J. ningham were named members of the executive, and the rink committee of town, and the ladies' section will each elect a member to the executive. Ice is at present being made and the rink will probably be opened by December 1, a month earlier than last year.

**Newspapers**™